
 

Update from the COVID Management Team 
November 3, 2021 

 
After implementing updated guidelines for High Holidays and Shabbat School in September, the COVID 
Management Team (our new name!) looked at our outdoor gathering guidelines for Shabbat School-
related events and made some changes in order to allow outdoor Havdalah gatherings. We are now 
looking at increasing the indoor attendance limits at B’nei Mitzvah, and also identifying a framework for 
Steering Committee to make future decisions on re-opening.  
 
Outdoor Havdalah. Shabbat School has now held two outdoor Havdalah gatherings on NW Kearney 
Street, which was closed down through the City of Portland permit process. The Havurah Guidelines 
were changed from a 30-person limit to a space/distance requirement (3 to 6 feet between pods) which 
our medical professionals agreed was reasonable and appropriate. The updated Guidelines have been 
posted to the Havurah website.  
 
B’nei Mitzvah in the sanctuary. The CMT considered increasing attendance at B’nei Mitzvah gatherings 
to 60 invited guests (up from 30). Updated rules will be reviewed and finalized by the CMT over the next 
week or two and ultimately shared with B’nei Mitzvah families and the larger community. The CMT is 
also looking at the safety/risk of holding Kiddush and Hamotzi inside the building after the B’nei Mitzvah 
service.  
 
Framework for Steering Committee. The CMT will be presenting a decision-making framework to 
Steering Committee on November 9, the gist of which is a 3-stage approach to responding to changing 
circumstances.  
 

Stage 1: Making a decision about a possible vaccination/testing protocol. There are different 
approaches Steering could take on the issue of a vaccination/testing protocol for events and 
activities in our building, ranging from “no vaccination requirement” to “honor system,” to 
“vaccine verification or proof of recent negative test” – and various possibilities in-between. 
Steering will consider these issues at the November 9 meeting, hear from the CMT on the pros 
and cons of the various possibilities, and consider the ethical foundation for decision-making. 
Stage 2: Making adjustments when masking mandates are lifted, but not all 5-12-year-olds are 
vaccinated yet. Recognizing now that masking mandates will likely lift this winter, the next stage 
of our policy-making will be how to respond to the elimination of mask mandates by 
governmental authorities. 
Stage 3: Preparing for the endemic stage of COVID. If all goes well, COVID will slip into the 
background, though likely not disappear for a long time. We will need to think about how to live 
with COVID when community immunity rates are high and the transmission rate is low. What 
policies and practices should Havurah be looking at then? What will the “new normal” be? 

 
What comes next? The Steering Committee will consider the Stage 1 issues on November 9, but likely 
not vote on any changes until the next scheduled meeting. The CMT meets again on November 19. 
When and how we open our building to more services, gatherings, and events without undue risk or 
administrative burden is always on the forefront of our agendas. Another issue on our radar is possibly 
conducting another internal survey of vaccination status of our members. 
 



As always, if you have any questions or comments for the CMT, send an email to 
info@havurahshalom.org. Your email will be shared with the committee and one of the members will 
get back to you. 
 


